Meeting Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting
Safe Haven, Inc.

Thursday, April 27, 2017
PRESENT: Board Members:

(X) Jason Geck
 
( ) Steve Leider
 (X) Carolyn Sprague

 (X) Sanne Berrig 

(X) Will Peters 

(X) Kim Kloecker

(X) Tom Atkinson 



 
( ) Emily Springman represents Snow’s Management, INC.

EXCUSED: 
PROSPECTIVE BUYER: A prospective buyer for Karol Fink’s unit reviewed Safehaven’s prospective buyer informational sheet. 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:12 PM in the Safehaven Office.
MARCH FINANCIALS: Will Peters reviewed financials and explained how he monitors costs associated with the budgeted amounts.  Carolyn Sprague noticed an increased water/sanitation costs.  Kim will work with Emily to explain additional costs.
BUSINESS:
Recreation Hall Improvements: Kim Kloecker reported the new floor has been ordered and will be installed in early June.
Roofs: Solomon with DayNight Construction is currently replacing 37-40. They may also work on units 19-22 in May or in the Fall.
Unit 9: Kim Kloecker is going to work with Emily to determine ownership of unit #9. 

Planning Ahead: With all the larger expenses from building maintenance needs, Kim suggested we create  a long term spending plan for roofing, electrical upgrades, etc.  This will be on the agenda for next meeting.
Condo conversion:  Sanne Berrig is going to investigate past findings on conversion pros/cons as a possible solution to financing limitations.

OWNER FORUM: Mary Lou presented a letter to board asking about solution to formation of ice on her steps.  The board discussed the issue may be caused by incorrect gutter installation.  The board determined units 19-22 are a high priority on roof conditions report.  
Michael Johnson reminded current board of his bay window installation from a previous approved plan.  Work will start soon on this by a contractor.

OFFICE KEY: Sanne Berrig holds the coveted safe key.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: N/A

NEXT MEETING: A doodle poll with be sent out by Emily to determine.
ADJOURNMENT: With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:23PM.

Respectfully,

Jason Geck for Emily Springman, Association Manager

